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Unified Patent Court – Status Update 
  
Status – “No earlier than late 2015” 
 
As reported earlier the new UPC will go live after 13 member states in the EU, including the UK, France and 
Germany, ratify the agreement. 
 
As of October 1, 2014, Austria, Belgium, Denmark, France and Sweden have all fully ratified the Agreement. 
Many other EU countries are planning to establish a division. Ratification appears to be a mere formality, at 
this point. Aside from the Spanish Challenge (see below), the primary steps to going live appear to be 
logistical, including the IT structure and funding allocations and cost determinations. We expect more details 
on these issues soon. 
 
The latest news from the Preparatory Committee is that the new system will come on line “no sooner than 
late 2015”  – roughly a year from now. 
 
Selection of judges 
 
Over 1300 candidates have applied to become judges in the UPC. The Preparatory Committee approved its 
initial list of candidates in July 2014. Of the candidates, 170 were identified as legally qualified and eligible, 
with 340 additional technically qualified judges. We’re hearing that the eligible candidates are very strong, 
which should bode well for the new court. 
 
The judge Training Centre was opened in Budapest on March 13, 2014. The EPO will have an active role in 
training the judges.   
 
Spanish challenge at the CJEU 
 
On July 1, 2014 the Court of Justice of the European Union (CJEU) heard the second legal action brought 
by Spain, challenging the legality of the new UPC. The CJEU Advocate General is expected to give his 
opinion on October 21, 2014, with the Court expected to render its final decision towards the end of the 
year. The first action was denied in April 2013. Preparations for the court are being made in Europe as if this 
second challenge will also be denied; but we won’t know with certainty until the decision is handed down.  
 
Draft Rules of Procedure of the UPC 
 
The 17th draft Rules of Procedure are expected to be published before the end of 2014 with a public hearing 
to be held in November or December. The same “hot topics” at issue in the prior drafts are still alive -- opt-
out, language requirements, bifurcation, injunctions, and appeals. Watch for more information from R&G 
about these issues! 
 
Click here to learn more about the UPC and its implications for U.S. companies. 
 

http://www.ropesgray.com/eu-patent-court/Latest-Developments.aspx
http://curia.europa.eu/juris/document/document.jsf?text=&docid=137928&pageIndex=0&doclang=en&mode=lst&dir=&occ=first&part=1&cid=434022
http://curia.europa.eu/juris/document/document.jsf?text=&docid=137928&pageIndex=0&doclang=en&mode=lst&dir=&occ=first&part=1&cid=434022
http://www.ropesgray.com/eu-patent-court.aspx

